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January 19th, 2024 
 
Billy B 

Madvideos@gmail.com 

Ref: Open Records Request –Andres Alcaraz 
 
Dear Mr./Ms. B.: 
 
This letter is in response to your open records request for IA complaints and investigations involving former Cobb County 
Police Officer Andres Alcaraz.  We have four complaints and one IA Investigation in response to your request. The four 
complaints and IA Investigations were requested in a previously reviewed records request; therefore, no charges will 
apply for the complaints and IA Investigation.   
 
Complaints #1127, #1138, #1473, and #1586 have all been included. The videos for Complaint #1127 will have to be 
redacted per O.C.G.A. 50-18-72(a)(20)(A) and therefore will need to be requested through the Records Division. 
Complaint #1473 had no videos on file, but the videos and audio pertaining to Complaint #1362 and #1586 have been 
provided. IA Investigation 19-0012 has also been included per your request along with the releasable audio and video. Mr. 
Alcaraz’ IA audio was transcribed and included in the IA Case file, his Crimes Against Persons interview will need to be 
redacted per O.C.G.A. 50-18-72(a)(20)(A) and therefore will need to be requested through the Records Division. 
 
 
Information contained in the records requested may be redacted pursuant to O.C.G.A. § 50-18-72.  Specific code sections 
for the redactions are as follows: 

 Personal cell phone/unlisted phone #’s, DOB, SSN, email [Pursuant to O.C.G.A. § 50-18-72(a) (20)(A)] 
 Personal information on Public Employees [Pursuant to O.C.G.A. § 50-18-72(a)(21)] 

 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at 770-499-3895, or Chancie.Brown@cobbcounty.org.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Chancie Brown 
Internal Affairs 
 
 
 
 

 
Cobb County                   
Department of Public Safety                        

 
Internal Affairs            Major D.L. Ballard 
545 S. Fairground St                  Unit Commander 
Marietta, Georgia 30060         
 


